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Royal IHC and DMI sign contract to dock and repair 
HNLMS Groningen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Today, Royal IHC and the Directie Materiele Instandhouding (DMI: Department of Material 
Maintenance) of the Royal Netherlands Navy signed a contract for the docking and repair of 
HNLMS Groningen. Royal IHC’s Director of Defence, Louwrens op de Beek, and DMI’s Head of 
Purchasing, Annemieke Selbach, put their signatures to the document at the naval yard in Den 
Helder. 
 
HNLMS Groningen is currently back in The Netherlands due to issues with the propeller shaft 
on the starboard side. Royal IHC will coordinate and carry out the inspection of the shaft, and 
to this end, the ship will be docked at the Reimerswaal shipyard in Vlissingen. 
 
The project will be carried out in two phases. Firstly, the propeller shaft will be removed and its 
associated components disassembled so that an inspection can take place. The patrol vessel 
will then return to Den Helder. After the propeller shaft has been repaired, the HNLMS 
Groningen will dock again in Vlissingen where Royal IHC will reinstall it. 
 
“We are honoured that DMI has awarded us this contract,” says Louwrens op de Beek. 
“Alongside the engineering assignments that Royal IHC is currently carrying out, this project is a 
great opportunity to use our knowledge and expertise more widely for the Dutch Ministry of 
Defence. It is a step towards our ambition to intensify our cooperation with them, and together, 
we will ensure that HNLMS Groningen can carry out its tasks effectively once more.” 
 

 

 

Note for the editors, not for publication:  
 

About Royal IHC 
In an ever-changing political and economic landscape, Royal IHC enables its customers to 
execute complex projects from sea level to ocean floor in the most challenging of maritime 
environments. 
 

We are a reliable supplier of innovative and efficient equipment, vessels and services for the 
offshore, dredging and wet mining markets. With a history steeped in Dutch shipbuilding since 
the mid-17th Century, we have in-depth knowledge and expertise of engineering and 
manufacturing high-performance integrated vessels and equipment, and providing sustainable 
services. From our head office in The Netherlands and from sites and offices on a global basis, 
we are able to ensure a local presence and support on every continent. 
 

Dredging operators, oil and gas corporations, offshore contractors, mining houses and 
government authorities all over the world benefit from IHC’s high-quality solutions and 
services. With our commitment to technological innovation, in which sustainability and safety 
are key, we strive to continuously meet the specific needs of each customer in a rapidly 
evolving world.  
 
For more information on Royal IHC, visit www.royalihc.com  
 
For more information, please contact: 
Mr Hans Huigen, Public Affairs Manager 
M +31 6 41 04 46 62 
h.huigen@royalihc.com  
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